
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 25, 2024 
 
 
Mr. James L. Nichols 
American Road Horse & Pony Association 
2755 Bunten Road 
Duluth, GA 30096-4003 
Sent via email: jlnichols12@yahoo.com; roadhorses1966@gmail.com 
 
Dear Mr. Nichols: 
 
Thank you for submitting your request for a Presidential Modification to the application of RD114.7-.8 on 
behalf of the American Road Horse & Pony Association.  A Presidential Modification is granted in cases of 
extraordinary, special circumstances.  When measured against that criterion, it has been determined that 
your request meets the standard for a Presidential Modification and therefore is approved. 
 
As a result, the rule will be modified as follows for the remainder of the 2024 competition year.   As a 
condition of this approval, communication to the entire community of equestrians, organizers and officials 
that would be impacted by this modification must be done immediately and competitions must post the 
modification in the show office and other conspicuous areas while this modification is in effect. 
 
Please feel free to contact the Federation office if you need further assistance.   
 
 
Sincerely,  

  
Thomas F. X. O’Mara 
President 
 
cc:   William J. Moroney, USEF CEO 
 Terri Dolan, Director of National Breeds & Non-FEI Disciplines Sport  
 Emily McSweeney, Assistant Director of National Breeds & Disciplines Sport  
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